
If you have a crime or concern to report, you can call the Rockville City Police Department at: 

Non-Emergency: 240-314-8900 

Emergency: 9-1-1 

 

 
 

 
January 18, 2022 to January 25, 2022 

POLICE CRIME REPORT  
be able to recognize human trafficking 
January is National Human Trafficking Prevention Month, a time to rekindle our efforts 

against forced labor and the commercial sex trade of millions of men, women, and children. 

You can help simply by learning some possible signs of human trafficking: 

Human trafficking victims can be anywhere, but particularly at restaurants, elder care 

centers, salons and spas, agricultural fields, hotels, and construction sites.  

You may learn that victims are living with their employer, living with multiple others in 

cramped or poor conditions, or may have their employer holding their identity 

documents. You may not be allowed to speak to a potential victim alone, or their 

answers appear scripted or rehearsed. 

 

You can always report a tip to the National Human Trafficking Hotline at 1-888-373-7888. 

Learn about human trafficking on the U.S. Department of State's website by clicking here. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.state.gov/20-ways-you-can-help-fight-human-trafficking/


Rockville City Police Department 

 

Arrests 
College Square 

01/22/22, a male, age 29, was arrested for DUI on the 700 block of Hungerford Drive 

Lynfield & Cabin John Stream Valley 

01/20/22, two males, age 18 and 19, were arrested for unlawful weapons possession and 

resisting an officer following a traffic stop on the 700 block of Monroe Street 

incidents 
Congressional 

1600 block of East Jefferson Street, the complainant reports that an unknown subject 

removed home-goods from a business without paying for the items at 2:55 p.m. on 01/15/22. 

Incident received: 11/23/22. The subject is described as: 

B/M – approx. 6 foot, 6 inches tall, bald, clean shaven – Last seen wearing: gray 

cap, black mask, black shirt and pants, and a pink backpack 

Twinbrook 

2000 block of Veirs Mill Road, the complainant reports being approached by an unknown 

subject making bizarre statements and then damaged the complainant’s vehicle window at 

12:08 p.m. on 01/19/22. The subject is described as: 

H/M – Last seen wearing a black jacket, black pants, a black hat, and driving a 

gray Toyota with Maryland plates 

1900 block of Veirs Mill Road, the complainant reports being approached by two subjects 

who attempted to rob him at knifepoint. When the complainant fled, the two subjects 

reportedly stole cash and damaged his vehicle. The subjects are described as: 

B/M – approx. 6 foot tall, 180 pounds, medium-build, 23-27 years old, clean-

shaven, short hair – Last seen wearing a black shirt and black pants 

B/M – approx. 5 foot, 8 inches tall, thin-build, clean-shaven, medium complexion – 

Last seen wearing a gray or green jacket 

1800 block of Rockville Pike, the complainant reports that an unknown subject assaulted an 

employee during a dispute over store policy. The subject is described as: 

B/F – medium-build – Last seen wearing: a yellow-knit cap, dark-green jacket, 

pink scarf, blue pants, and black shoes  
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ROCKVILLE CITY POLICE DEPARTMENT 

2 W. MONTGOMERY AVENUE 

ROCKVILLE, MARYLAND 20850 

The Rockville City Police Department is a Nationally Accredited Law Enforcement Agency. To 

learn more about CALEA, please visit: https://www.calea.org/ 

https://www.calea.org/

